

# The Prince of Wales

# Newsletter 2017

Newsletter Date 19<sup>th</sup> July 2017

# Diary Dates:

Last day of term – Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July

INSET days
4<sup>th</sup> and 5th September

Children welcome back to school on Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> September Email: office@princeofwales.dorset.sch.uk
Web: www.princeofwales.dorset.sch.uk

As we take those final steps towards the last few days of the school year I would like thank everyone (past and present) for making my time at The Prince of Wales School so enjoyable. The children are simply inspirational, staff are dedicated and caring and the parents have supported their children so much to enable their successes to be so high.

I will continue to watch with fondness how Mr Gary Spracklen and the school continue their journey to no doubt huge success. Enjoy the summer holidays!

#### **DASP Citizenship Awards**

Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> July at THS school

Well done to those children who attended this celebration as the nominated person from each class.

Recpetion: Orson Mealor

Year 1: Erin Warner Lee

Year 2: Sophie Mills

Year 3: Frank Taylor

Year 4: Megan Stanley



School Attendance: is currently 96.83%

(National expectations begins at 96%)

### **DASP music Concert**

Saturday 8<sup>th</sup> July Weymouth Pavilion

I was especially proud to watch the performance of our young children across the DASP schools. It was noticeable how many pupils who have left POW and moved on into Middle schools or THS who still are enjoying learning playing an instrument and singing. I was very proud!

We also took along a school singing group from Yr 2 and Yr 4 this time. They sat patiently and joined a huge collaboration at the end of the concert, singing 'Sing' by Gary Barlow.

We also had some of our strong instrumentalists on the stage a number of times during the concert which is incredible given their young age.

Well done all who performed!



The governors of the school have a place on the school website.

Do take a look!



The First School Choirs plus the THS orchestra performing 'Sing' by Gary Barlow. The outcome was simply tremendous! Not a dry eye in sight.

PLEASE return all Report Slips to the school office by the end of this week.



## **School Uniform**

If you would like to order any school uniform (including blue jumpers) which the school office does not have in stock you can order from our supplier - Azure logo, please do so by  $25^{th}$  August for guaranteed delivery for  $4^{th}$ -  $5^{th}$  September.

The Prince of Wales School Maiden Castle Road, Dorchester Dorset, DT1 2HH

Tel: 01305 257120 Fax: 01305 257121 Email: office@princeofwales.dorset.sch.uk Web: www.princeofwales.dorset.sch.uk